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425. Mark Wiechern (S254.001) seeks that his property Lot 5 DP 460905 Blk 
II Steeples SD is
rezoned to Settlement Zone: Rural Residential Precinct. I do not support this 
submission.
The property is a large area – nearly twice the size of the currently zoned 
Settlement Zone:
Rural Residential Precinct area at Tauranga Bay. The site is bush covered and 
has not had
an ecological assessment. I have discussed this site with the Buller District 
Council and they
advise that past development in this area has been subject to significant 
restrictions with
consent notices controlling the manner of development, due to the ecological 
sensitivity of
the area. The area is shown in the map below.

Lois Margaret Easton,
The greater Tauranga Bay area of which we are a part of is currently an active subdivision 

area and like ourselves, other landowners of this area are in the process of subdivision. There 

is a disconnect between TTPP zone or activity outlooks and the real-world activities of what 

has recently occured and is currently happening in this area. Essentially Cape Foulwind

through to Tauranga Bay is developing as a precinct and zones should recognise this. Mark 

Wiechern.



The property is a large area – nearly twice the size of the currently zoned 
Settlement Zone:







Rural Residential Precinct area at Tauranga Bay. The site is bush covered and has not had an ecological 
assessment. I have discussed this site with the Buller District Council and they advise that past 
development in this area has been subject to significant restrictions with consent notices controlling the 
manner of development, due to the ecological sensitivity of
the area. 

It is considered that subdivision of the property, if undertaken with appropriate mitigation measures (as per 
recommendations), will not result in any significant adverse effects and there are opportunities for habitat 
enhancement and long-term ecosystem viability to be pursued, in accordance with the objectives of the RPS 
and NPS-IB. 









Summary -Wiechern

 We oppose the current map zoning for our property based on well-developed  plans for subdivision and 
recommend for our site zoning to be appropriate and not excessively restrictive to the ‘reality’ of the area 
appropriate to our activities proposed.

 Our Subdivision application will be lodged Late September/early October and aligns with the character as 
found and outcomes of similar successful subdivision's in neighbouring properties.

 Our block is not suitable for any form of agriculture and is immediately connected to the lifestyle or rural 
residential natured properties along the southern and eastern flank of Tauranga Bay Road.

 Under the guidance from a qualified planner when designing our proposed subdivision, we have purposefully 
sought to replicate the existing character of the area in relation to Lot size and represents a natural 
continuation of the rural residential. (note recent approved subdivisions in neighbouring properties)

 Ecology assessment that also considers for legislation updates (NPS’s etc) recommends with appropriate 
considerations our proposed subdivision can proceed.

 Iwi are being engaged considered.

 Professional engineering, planning and landscape assessment services are in final stages of works to support 
the subdivision application.

 Managed retreat policies rely on an abundance of alternate and available sites for development.  


